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Dear Parents,










24th March 2016
Firstly, I would like to wish all our families a very happy and restful Easter holiday after what has been a very busy half term.
‘Goodbye’

Sadly we are having to say ‘goodbye’ to Mrs McRandal and Mrs Sullivan at the end of the Summer term as they will be retiring.

On behalf of all children, staff and governors, we would like to say a huge ‘thank you’ for all their years of dedication to the children of Northgate School.  

Mr Whyte will also be leaving us at the end of the Summer term to travel the World.  Again, ‘thank you’ Mr Whyte, we wish you well.  He has promised to send us lots of photographs!







Guided Reading Voluntary Helpers - Thank you
Thank you for all your help this term.  Guided Reading starts again on Monday 11th April.  If you would like to help with Guided Reading then please leave your details with the office.  All voluntary helpers will first need to undergo a Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check for the purposes of safeguarding children.

Trainers Day Today
The children all enjoyed wearing their trainers to school today and at the same time helping to raise money for the B.E.A.R.S charity. (Basics Essex Accident Rescue Service) please go to www.bearsmedics.org.uk/  .  Unfortunately, Mrs Laking (parent) who suggested our Trainers Day, will not be able to run in the London Marathon for this cause after all, however, she will be forwarding the money we have raised today to the Charity and I will let you know next term how much was raised.
Puppets Galore

The Puppets Galore Company entertained the children with their Easter message on Wednesday morning.

Sports Partnership County Speed Stacking Finals

A group of six Year 4 pupils won the local virtual speed stack competition, and were given the opportunity to represent the Birchwood Partnership at the County Speed Stacking finals on Tuesday 22nd March.

Each pupil was racing against the clock to complete a series of combination up stacks and down stacks in the quickest possible time.  Battling their nerves, and knowing that their team was at a disadvantage with two members short, the pupils put up a brave fight, persevered, focused and came away with a superb second place in the County championships! Congratulations to the team.

Year 4 at Rhodes Arts Complex

Our Year 4 children were a credit to Northgate on Monday 21st March, as they took part in a wonderful concert organised by Cantate Youth Choir under their Conductor, Nicholas Shaw.  The children had learned several songs by composer Nico Muhly and a percussion piece  (performed on Frying pans!) by Graham Instrall and performed alongside the choir from Manuden Primary School and the Cantate training choir.  Our children looked extremely smart and sounded amazing - Well done Year 4 and thank you to Mrs Knights for ensuring the children were at their best.
Year 6 Instrumental Concert - Friday 27th May at 1.30pm

School Website

Is there anybody with graphic design skills who could help us with our website?  If you are interested, please contact Mrs Lane, School Business Manager.
WORK SHARING

Year 6 

Year 6’s Revolution Express presentation was a great success as the children brought cakes and scones which they had made at home from Victorian recipes.  They were pleased to share them with their parents and each other.  They all had a wonderful time.  Thank you to the parents for all their help in creating the cakes and scones.
Year 5 
Thank you to the parents who came in to see the work that Year 5 have been doing on World War II.  They were especially impressed by the Anderson Shelters and also the Gliders the children had made which actually flew.  The children were very enthusiastic about a visit from a grandparent, Mrs Shaw, who talked to them about what life was like during the war.  Mrs Shaw returned this week to hear from the class what they have learnt about World War II since her last visit.

Year 4 

Children in Year 4 enjoyed sharing their work on Tuesday.  The children have thoroughly enjoyed their topic ‘Blue Abyss’ and showed their parents their ‘layers of the ocean’ boxes, pointillism artwork, underwater stories and much more.  The children have worked very hard this term and should be proud of their achievements.  Thank you for all your support this term.

Year 2 

The Children enjoyed sharing their work from the Bright Lights, Big City topic on the 11th March.  Thank you for all the positive comments we received - it’s been a fun topic!  

Foundation 

Thank you to all those who managed to come to the parent sharing on Tuesday.  The children were so excited to be able to share their learning with you. - We hope that you found it informative.

Special Educational Needs and Disabilities updates: by Miss Harding
Touch typing

The children have been fantastic, with most of them completing the BBC Dance Mat touch typing programme and increasing their typing speed. Many thanks to all parents for bringing them in early each week to attend. Touch typing lessons will be starting again in September and the same children that attended will automatically be given a slot. If you think you would like your child to start touch typing lessons in September, please email me- senco@northgate.herts.sch.uk 

If you would like to try or continue with touch typing at home, this is the link for the programme that we have been using in school to start off with: http://www.bbc.co.uk/guides/z3c6tfr 

SEND Parent Workshop

The next date for our SEND Parents’ workshop will be on Wednesday 4th May, 6pm-7pm. Please do attend, as your suggestions are valued and help to effect change within the school!

SEND Drop-in surgery sessions

After the Easter holidays, I will be offering a monthly drop-in surgery for parents who have concerns that their child may have additional needs, or may be struggling with some aspect of learning. The drop-in sessions will be held on a Monday once a month. Each slot will be 30 minutes long, allowing for 4 appointments in the 2 hour surgery. Please contact the office on 01279 652376 to sign up for an appointment. The drop-in Surgery dates are as follows: 

Monday 18th April 2pm-4pm

Monday 16th May 2pm-4pm

Monday 20th June 2pm-4pm

If successful, I will continue the sessions and open up more slots. 

Please note: These appointments are for parents who have not had an appointment in the last half term with me. 

Music Lessons


If you would like your child to begin guitar, drums, ukulele or piano lessons, please ask at the office for an application form.  When places become available the music teacher will contact you.  All lesson prices, times and days of the lessons vary depending upon the teacher supplying the lesson.

Isle of Wight payment - Year 5

Just to remind parents of children going on the school journey that the next instalment is due on Friday 15th April.

School Dinner Payments

Just a quick reminder that dinner money is payable at the beginning of every half term.  The amounts due for the half term will be in the weekly newsletters for your consideration before the next half term begins.  Payments will be due the first week of the summer term and the week back after the summer half term.  If you require a copy of your child’s dinner money statement, please request one from the office.  I trust this clarifies the situation.  Thank you for your assistance.
The cost of school dinners, until the May half term holiday, are set out below.  

Per day

Every Day

Wednesday + Friday

Wednesday

Friday

2.30

£78.20


£32.20



£16.10


£16.10

Wisepay is the preferred method of payment; you can pay via the Northgate School Website at www.northgate.herts.sch.uk .  All dinner moneys must be paid in advance either weekly or half-termly. If your child is changing their meal pattern for the coming half term, please complete the slip below or send a note to the class teacher.

Parking plea

A neighbour from Grailands has contacted the school to report that parents are parking on either side of the road which narrows the gap to such an extent that it would be impossible for a Fire Engine or ambulance to gain access.  Can I please remind all parents to consider safety when parking and, whenever possible, to park at the Rugby Club and walk down to school.  Thank you.
Association News

Easter Cake Sale
‘Thank you so very much’ to all the parents and children who supported our Cake Sale today. We will let you know how much you helped us to raise next term.
Northgate Parents Association Quiz Night - Friday 15th April -7:30pm for 7:45pm start 
Support the association and test your general knowledge and trivia skills. .It’s a fun night and sells out fast so get your teams together over the Easter holiday.  Also I'm in need of helpers on the night so if anyone can help set up, run the bar, tidy away that would be great - please call Jo Taylor on 07941256036.  

Intercounty Poem Competition 
Your children's poems have now been uploaded so please click on the link below and vote by 31st March. Pass on to your friends and family in order to be in with a chance to win a family ticket to the zoo.
 https://www.facebook.com/IntercountyBishopsStortford
Community News

Genmar Colouring Competition

This local IT Company are running a colouring competition for children over the Easter holiday, to win an ipad for themselves and for the school Leaflets were sent home earlier this week.  For terms and conditions go to www.stortfordcomputership.so.uk 

Football and Goalkeeping Easter Camp
9.45am-15.30am 4th-15th April at Birchwood High School from £10 per day.  For information go to www.st-footballacademy.com or mob 07969774925
Fab Science - Easter Club

Clubs will be run on 6th and 7th April at Farnham School, Bishop’s Stortford for girls and boys aged 5 to 12 years.  Sessions run from 10.00am to 3.00pm - just bring a packed lunch and your enthusiasm.  £32 per child.  Siblings booking together save £5 each. Go to www.fabscience.co.uk Tel: 07799 624777
Muddy Herts Easter Hols Survival Guide

For information and ideas on what to do and where to go in Herts for families.  Children will love the science activities, outdoor fun, dance and drama as well as theatre, cinema and Easter Egg hunts.  Please go to http://herts.muddystilettos.co.uk/2016/03/21/muddy-herts-easter-hols-survival-guide-2016/ Also, check out a sneak peak into the shiny new Horrible Histories maze which has opened at Warwick Castle http://herts.muddystilettos.co.uk/2016/03/22/horrible-histories/ 
Yours sincerely,

L Hotson

Headteacher

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
School Dinner Payments - First half of Summer Term 2016

Child’s name _________________________________________________
Class ______________________

My child will be changing their meal pattern this half term and will be:

a)
Having school meals every day 
□


d) Wed and Fri meals
□

b)
Having Wed Roast only

□


e) a home packed lunch
□

c)
Having Friday Favourites only
□



